
SANTA MONICA COLLEGE 
CURRICULUM COMMITTEE MEETING 
MINUTES OF SEPTEMBER 16, 2009 

   
  
  
 
 
The Santa Monica College Curriculum Committee was called to order by Guido Davis Del Piccolo at  
3:08 p.m. 
 
Members Present: Guido Davis Del Piccolo, 

Chair 
 
Helen LeDonne 

 
Saul Rubin 

 Brenda Benson Emily Lodmer Jeff Shimizu 
 Karissa Gonzalez Walter Meyer Edie Spain 
 Diane Gross Eric Minzenberg Mary Lynne Stephanou 
 Nancy Hanson Estela Narrie Gary Taka 
 Eleni Hiouras Christina Preciado Diana Wattapongsakorn 
 Maral Hyeler Judith Remmes Carol Womack 
  
Members Absent: Georgia Lorenz Randy Lawson  
  
Others Present: Mona Martin Eric Oifer Christine Schultz 
  Wendy Parise Julie Yarrish 
  
Approval of Minutes: The minutes of September 2, 2009 were unanimously approved. 
 
Chair's Report: • Guido Davis Del Piccolo announced that the Academic Senate at their 

September 15th meeting passed the following: New Course—Journalism 15; 
Global Citizenship-American Cultures—Music 36; Certificate of 
Achievement—IGETC Certificate. 

• A revised Curriculum Committee Roster was distributed. 
  
Information Items: 
(Program Review—
Dance) 

 
1. Dance 41: Contemporary Modern Dance 1 

 2. Dance 42: Contemporary Modern Dance 2 
 3. Dance 43: Contemporary Modern Dance 3 
 4. Dance 44: Contemporary Modern Dance 4 
 5. Dance 45: Contemporary Modern Dance 5 
 6. Dance 46: Contemporary Modern Dance 6 
  
Old Business  

 
New Business • Distance Education Approval Process and Forms—Julie Yarrish, 

Associate Dean Online Services and Support, and Wendy Parise, Distance 
Education Chair, were present to participate in the discussion.  Guido Davis 
Del Piccolo distributed “Guidelines for Good Practice: Effective Instructor-
Student Contact in Distance Learning” adopted by the Academic Senate for 
the California Community Colleges. 

 
 



Curriculum Committee Minutes  Page 2 of 2 
September 16, 2009 
 
 
(New Business—cont.) There was discussion on the review process and the current form used for 

Distance Education courses.  The Distance Education Committee will 
review the information discussed and look at the suggestions made by the 
Curriculum Committee.  This will be an ongoing process during this 
semester. 
 

• SLO and ILO Approval Process—Christine Schultz, a Chair of the 
SLO/ILO Committee, and Eric Oifer, Academic Senate President, were 
present to participate in the discussion.  Guido Davis Del Piccolo distributed 
“Rubric for Evaluating Institutional Effectiveness-Part III: Student Learning 
Outcomes” from the Accrediting Commission for Community and Junior 
Colleges and the draft rubric developed by SMC’s SLO/ILO Committee. 

 
There was discussion that it might be helpful if, when new courses are sent 
to Curriculum, that the SLO’s be sent first to the SLO/ILO Committee for 
review before coming forward to the Curriculum Committee.  They would 
also be sent to the Curriculum Committee member representing that 
department.  This idea will be put forward to the Department Chairs for their 
input and approval. 
 

• Online Course Application Process—There was discussion about 
changing the form(s) and process of submitting new courses.  An example 
from the Los Angeles Community College District was provided.  The 
Committee would like to move toward a complete online form system which 
would provide the ability to make changes/suggestions from the beginning 
of the course proposal.  The Committee decided that it would like to pursue 
this goal and try and discuss it briefly at each regular Curriculum meeting. 
 
It was further discussed that any new course submission process/form 
would provide “guiding questions” for the developer to foster increased 
thinking of improvement which might be made to the course in relation to 
SMC’s ILOs, Mission Statement, Global Citizenship, and the trends 
discussed in the article “Innovations in the Undergraduate Curriculum” (e.g., 
integration across the curriculum, diversity learning, 
internationalization/global competency, learning communities, 
interdisciplinarity, and active and experiential learning such as academic 
service learning). 
 
The new forms/process would also attempt to collect as much data as 
possible at the time of submission which might be useful in the future for 
grant writing and reports. 
 

Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned at 4:46p.m. 
 

Next Meeting: The next meeting of the Curriculum Committee will be Wednesday,  
October 7, at 3:00 p.m. in DH-300E, The Loft.   

 
Respectfully submitted, 
Georgia Lorenz 
sb 
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